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IN CASE OF EMERGENCY  

Call 911 and then a front desk or garage security to coordinate 

support.      Garage Gate 954.923-6641 

North Front Desk 954.925-3336     South Front Desk.925-1270 

HURRICANE SEASON June 1 to November 30 

Prepare Now!     Read the Summit Hurricane Preparation 

Guide available on MySummit.org and in office 

Please send articles, ideas or feedback to 

Summit.Observer@gmail.com or office’s Observer mailbox. 

Join the Observer Committee to support the Observer, MySummit.org 

& MiniObserver. 

Advertise at the Summit: MySummit.org/ad.pdf 

 

From the President – Dr. Jeff Spiro  

As we all know, summer in Florida is hot and 
humid. And, we all know that when it is hot and humid, 
the only thing that we want to do is either stay in an 
air-conditioned room and ‘chill out’ or go to the 
pool/ocean. No one wants to work and yet our July 
meeting might be one of our most important meetings.  

We expect to start discussing some of the 
detail about the pool deck. The Pool Beautification 
committee has made its report and the Engineering 
committee hopes to have made its final decisions as 
well. 

We should have a report on our budget for 
2016 to discuss. We will present a, ‘Here’s where we 
are at’ budget proposal, and then encourage any 
feedback from our owners. 

The Rules and Regs committee will be 
discussing some potentially significant changes, which 
will be presented to the Board for consideration.  

We are seeing an unfortunate increase in the 
number of non-residents and contractors entering our 
facilities with “borrowed” FOBs. Not all residents seem 
to be taking seriously their responsibility to protect 
their FOBs and the Summit. Therefore, starting on 
July 27, or thereabout, we will begin systematically, 
de-activating and re-activating all the FOBs in the 
building. The last time we did this, we eliminated over 
800 FOBs whose ownership could not be verified.  We 
expect to start de-activating FOBs on floors 21, 22, 
23, 24 and 25 of the south building. We expect that 
those 5 floors will take about 3 days. We will be 
sending out many notices prior to starting. 

If you are an owner, authorized renter or 
registered resident, when your FOBs are de-activated, 
all you need do is to go to the office and they will re-
activate them for you. If you are out of town, we will 
gladly reactivate your FOBs on your return. We will 
have arrangements for those who return on the 
weekend. We will then continue this process until the 
south building is finished. Then we will start with the 
north building.  

July 1 – 2nd Quarter Maintenance Fees Due 
July 16 – Board Meeting 
August 13 – Board Meeting 
See Social Committee Schedule, page 5 

------------------ 
Now Entering Most Active Hurricane Months  

BE SAFE, BE PREPARED 

 Read the Summit Hurricane Preparation Guide 
available on mysummit.org and in office 

 Everyone is responsible for clearing their balcony 
and locking their shutters (if any) if there is an 
incoming tropical storm. 

----------------------- 
 

Jail Possible for Lying about Service Animals! 
 According to the Summit’s original legal 
document, we have always been a “no animal” 
building. People should buy, rent and visit at the 
Summit with this understanding. Only a positive vote 
of 75% of our owners can change this document. 
There are federal and state 
laws that wave these 
restrictions for those people 
with valid documented 
special needs for service 
animals. The Summit makes 
it easy to apply for a 
legitimate exception before 
the animal arrives. 
Unfortunately there have 
been abuses which cause 
many to question even 
legitimate needs. 

Therefore, in a strong move to protect the 
rights of those who truly need service animals, Florida 
has created a new law (HB71). As of July 1st pet 
owners who lie about having a disability and falsely 
claim that their pet is a service animal are guilty of a 
second degree misdemeanor and can be sentenced 
to up to 60 days in jail, fined up to $500, and must 
perform 30 hours of community service for an 
organization that serves people with disabilities, or 
another entity, at the discretion of a judge.

The Summit Observer  July/August 2015 

Summit.Observer@gmail.com   www.MySummit.org  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

A volunteer effort of the Summit Observer Committee 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

../../../Steve/Documents/Observer/MySummit.org/ad.pdf
http://www.mysummit.org/


 

 
The Summit Observer July/August 2015  page 2 

Board   term ends 16-1/2016 17-1/2017 
 

President: Dr. Jeff Spiro
16

    Vice-President: Armando Sera
16 

Treasurer:  Mary Ann Reisler
16       

Secretary: Steven Naron
16

 
Ruben Alonso

17
, Vito Barone

16
, William Share

17
,  

Sam Slep
17

, Henry Tishman
17

 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Telecom: Greg Taffet                       Observer: Steven Naron 

 Landscaping: Laura Naron      Public Safety: Pearl Milestone 
Social Committee: Mary Ann Reisler     Libraries: Shirley Ginter      
Grandma’s Closet: Susan Spiro   

 
 Some Other projects 

For every really big project like the fixing of the 
pool deck, there are hundreds of smaller projects. 
Each one takes research into alternative solutions and 
careful management of implementation and costs. At 
any given time there are probably about 3 to 4 dozen 
significant efforts being managed. Here are just some 
examples: 
1. Dehumidifiers in both ends of each storage bin 

rooms on the 2nd floor of both towers (done) 
2. New automatic swing garage beach door (coming) 
3. Annual Inspection of  fire extinguishers, 

suppression equipment this week and alarm 
system (done) 

4. Replacement of driveway garage ramps used for 
bringing all heavy items in and out of the Summit 
(done) 

5. Wind baffle near grills (coming) 
6. North lounge -- floor and hurricane windows 

(installed), kitchen and bar (being installed) 
There are many dozens of other examples that are 

easy to forget, such as preparing for the many pool 
deck and lounge events, plumbing emergencies, etc. 
These improvements and maintenance project are so 

necessary to making 
the Summit a nice 
place to live.  

------------ 
“If you are what you 
eat, I’m dead meat.” 

– Garrison Keillor 
--- 

Any Ideas for Our 
Bursting Bike Rooms? 

Even though we remove unregistered bikes 
from the four 3rd floor garage bicycle storage rooms, 
the rooms stay filled. We are looking for solutions. Any 
thoughts? Please send your ideas to the Observer box 
in the office or Summit.Observer@gmail.com 

We have had a suggestion that we add a fifth 
bike room with reserved spaces for bikes for any 
resident who would be willing to pay an annual 
charge. What do you think? Interested? 

Limited Time for Free OpticalTel Wiring!!! 
If you have optional internet or telephone 

services from OpticalTel, you need wiring done in your 
unit. Fortunately, almost of all of us have already done 
this. OpticalTel has already been providing free wiring 
for most of a year. Now there are only 13 units left that 
subscribe to one of these services and that have not 
gotten around to contacting OpticalTel to schedule the 
wiring of their unit.  
    Starting on January 1, 2016 this wiring service 
will no longer be free. AND, OpticalTel’s telephone 
and internet service will no longer work in those units 
that have not been wired. Therefore those last 13 
units should contact OpticalTel as soon as possible to 
get this work done. OpticalTel has told us (and it has 
been reported in the Observer for at least a year) that 
this date would come. We now have a deadline. 

If you are considering ever adding 
OpticalTel internet or telephone service to your 
unit, you should add them before the end of 2015 

so that you can get the necessary wiring done for free. 
Two small improvements from OpticalTel: 

 Those who are not taking full advantage of the two 
free HD boxes can get a partial credit toward the 
fee for a DVR. 

 In July OpticalTel has started automatically 
emailing monthly invoices to save us the effort of 
signing on to the OpticalTel website.  If you are 
signed up for automatic payments (as nearly all of 
us are) it is for information only. 

mailto:Summit.Observer@gmail.com


 

 
The Summit Observer July/August 2015  page 3 

Double 
rainbow 
after a 
May 
storm. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
Our north lounge’s 
kitchen and bar are 
coming together. 
Soon we will have a 
facility ready again 
for our parties and 
dances. 
 

 
 
Keeping Guest Spaces Available for GUESTS 

No car should be parked anywhere on our 
property without a proper parking permit. Recently we 
have seen an increase in those ignoring our parking 
rules. Especially during popular beach times, we have 
cars parked in our guest lots without valid Summit 
parking permits. This contributes to not having 
sufficient spaces for those who are truly visiting the 
Summit. Security has therefore been directed that any 
vehicle parked in the exterior (guest or contractor) 
parking lots without an appropriate Summit Towers 
parking pass is to be towed immediately.  

To keep guests, contractors and residents 
informed of this, there are memos posted at every 
front desk and security station. The security staff at 
these locations are required to ask every guest and 
contractor if they have an up-to-date parking pass 
displayed on their vehicle. 

 
When you lend someone a FOB you allow 

them to bypass our security and this extra warning. So 
let them know about our rules or their cars may be 
towed.  Remember that anyone lending a FOB is 
legally and financially responsible for everything the 
person with the FOB does. 

Green Parks Everywhere 
How did we get so lucky? Hollywood is rich in 

parks along the shore and Intracoastal Waterway. 
Elsewhere in SE Florida you do not see this amount of 
public green space near urban areas along the shore 
where you can rent a kayak, ride a bike, walk nature 
trails, etc.  

We have this wonderful resource because of 
three terrible events that slowed development: the 
1926 hurricane, the depression and WWII. This 
allowed the State of Florida to acquire so much 
relatively 
undeveloped area. 

Try a boat 
ride, a nature trail, 
the museum or a talk, 
at the Anne Kolb 
Nature Center at 
West Lake Park. 954.357.5161 
 And now at 
Lloyd Park, for the 
first time in years, 
you can rent a kayak 
or a stand up paddle 
board right on 
Whisky Creek. They 
also are opening a 
Café. 954.923.2833 

 
advertisement 
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Work being done on your unit? 
At the May board meeting an owner said it was 

silly to ask owners to fill out a packet of forms in the 
office if we had someone come in to hang a picture. 
But consider, if a job truly requires a professional, who 
you pay, it is not trivial to you. You and the 
Association have almost unlimited liability if you hire 
someone without worker’s comp and insurance. If 
someone sues the Association, the costs will be paid 
by all owners.  

The package, available in the office, contains all 
forms necessary for likely changes all the way up to 
complete teardowns. Smaller jobs require the filling 
out of fewer forms. The forms let the Association (and 
therefore our Security staff) know which contractors 
have the right to enter the building and which owner is 
ultimately responsible to the rest of us. 

We have had contractors disconnect alarm 
speakers, interfere with sprinkler systems, do 
unprofessional and dangerous electrical and plumbing 
work, dirty and damage common area rugs and walls, 
“borrow” equipment, and avoid the necessary city 
permits. Get a reputable firm. Fly-by-night firms may 
offer to do the work for less, but the danger, liability 
and eventual costs and risk to you and your neighbors 
are not worth it. Please check with the office before 
you have any significant modifications done, such as: 
electrical, plumbing, painting, wall, door, kitchen and 
bathroom work. 

If you hear significant noise from a unit, see if they 
have construction permits posted on their hallway 
door. If not report it to the office so that they can check 
if construction is involved and all the necessary safety 
steps have been taken. If unpermitted work is being 
done, it will be stopped. Let’s protect our homes from 
shoddy contractors and from those few owners who 
are cutting corners (pun intended). 

 

Hollywood Beach Junior Lifeguards 
Just south of the Summit, the Hollywood Life 

Guards run week long summer water programs for 

four different age groups. Many from the Summit have 
gotten their children and grandchildren into this 
program.  2015 programs were oversubscribed so 
consider planning ahead for 2016 by calling 
954.921.3334.  Visit the next door community center’s 
lobby to see lots of local great activities for all age 
groups. 

Our Sea Turtles are Coming 
(until October 31) 

The first turtle nests have 
showed up on our beach. Now 
we have to wait a month or so to 
have the little ones hatch. 

At the Summit, we are doing 
our part by watching our lights to 
avoid interfering with nesting. We 
have posted signs and have our 
staff warning our residents. 
Leave your porch lights OFF and 
CLOSE your window coverings. 
See mysummit.org/Turtle.html  

The fascination with our turtles is so great that all 
16 sessions of 
the Ann Kolbe 
Nature Center 
turtle release 
programs in July 
and August were 
sold out shortly 
after they were 
announced in early May. Also, the annual training for 
the 200 or so who want to volunteer to patrol the 
beach at night to look for new nests on our beach is, 
every year, oversubscribed in days.  

advertisement 

http://www.mysummit.org/Turtle.html
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Advertisement                                                                                         
 

IMPACT WINDOWS & 
DOORS 

FROM  

 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO HEAR ABOUT THE 
DISCOUNTED PRICING ALREADY IN PLACE FOR 

THE SUMMIT TOWER 

CITIQUIET  
HURRICANE WINDOWS & 

DOORS 
561.241.9463 

   

 

July 14 – Visit to Pluto Anyone? 
Nine years since launch, a US spacecraft is 

about to pass Pluto. Our very own Donna and Steve 
Bushman have been following the progress closely for 
over 3460 days since before the launch because their 
son, Stewart, at the Johns Hopkins APL, is the lead 
propulsion engineer. 

This is both a remarkable technical and an 
important scientific achievement for mankind. For the 
first time, we will get solid insight into the vast part of 
our solar system beyond Neptune. This will allow us to 
better understand how our solar system evolved.  

The early pictures from New Horizons already 
have shown unexpected colors and shapes on Pluto’s 
surface. You can see the latest news on 
www.nasa.gov and NASA TV channel 286, but do not 
expect to see everything on July 14. Pluto is so far 
away that it takes over 5 hours, at the speed of light, 
to get data. Further, New Horizons is collecting 64GB 
of data as it passes by, but can only transmit 
1KB/second, so it will take 16 months to get all the 
data. 

 
Pluto from NASA’s 

New Horizons 
spacecraft while still 

over 10 days out.

The Social Committee Events Schedule 
SAVE THE DATES 

July 4 – BBQ, Dancing & Viewing Fireworks 
July 6 – Bingo, south lounge 7-9pm $5 for 3 cards 
July 7 -- Social Committee Meeting, north card room,    
July 15 -- Community Luncheon at Rocco’s 
July 20 -- Bingo, south lounge 7-9 $5 for 3 cards 
July 26 -- Dancing under the Stars BBQ by Rocco’s 
August 3 - Social Committee Meeting, north card room 
August 12 -- Community Breakfast at Rocco’s 
September 7 - Labor Day BBQ 
January 14-18 – Summit Cruise on Emerald Princess 

Please bring to our monthly Social Committee 
meetings your ideas for making the Summit an even 
more social and fun place to live. Have an 
entertainment talent or interest?  We want to promote 
new and exciting events. If you cannot attend, send 
your ideas to Summit.Observer@gmail.com.  

 
Events at Rocco’s at the Summit  
‘- Mary Ann Reisler 

We are fortunate to have a restaurant owner 
and staff who are interested in having different events 
and menus. Mother’s Day was enjoyed by over 75 
people with a lovely sit down dinner with choices of 
Prime Rib, stuffed chicken breast, or Snapper 
Livornese. Delicious desserts topped off a great 
evening without anyone having to lift (or wash) a dish!!  

The Community Breakfast served over 50 
people on a Wednesday morning. Everyone sat 
together and chatted until close to noon. There was 
an egg & omelet station, lox platter, eggs benedict, 
waffles, bacon, sausage and all for $10.  

Father’s Day was the first of our SUNDAY 
NIGHT BUFFETS. It was a huge success and 
enjoyed by everyone. This was an Italian theme with 
Chicken Francaise, sausage with peppers and 
onions, eggplant parmesan, and a pasta station with 
choices of sauces. There were over 70 people there 
to celebrate their husbands and Dads.  

The 2nd Sunday night buffet was a Latin 
theme with skirt steak, grilled chicken, fried grouper, 
plantains, yucca, rice and beans, yellow rice and 
Cuban bread. There were over 50 people enjoying 
this change of pace. Sunday, July 5th featured 
Southern Comfort Food. The other Sunday buffets will 
include; Asian/Oriental, Seafood, Greek and Irish. 
Dates of each will be posted in advance  

Thursday nights are featuring a Prime Rib 
special as well as the ever popular pizzas. There will 
be a Community lunch on July 15th and a Community 
Breakfast on August 12th, so save the dates and join 
the fun.  
 

mailto:Summit.Observer@gmail.com
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Our Café’s Summer Hours 

 Monday   Closed 

 Tuesday  8:30-4:00  

 Wednesday 8:30-4:00  

 Thursday 8:30-8:00 -- pizza & prime rib specials 

 Friday   8:30-4:00  

 Saturday   8:30-8:00  

 Sunday  8:30-4:00 & 5:30-8:00 for Specialty Buffet 
A lot of residents are taking advantage of take-out 

dinners and pizza, especially on the days that the 
Café closes at 4pm. Rocco’s asks that all orders are in 
at least 30 minutes before they close. They are also 
very accommodating for catering and other special 
services, Visit or call them at 954.921.4737.  

 
==================================== 

Don’t Wait 
Reserve Your Place for 

 The Summit Social Committee 
4-night cruise onboard 

Emerald Princess  
January 14, 2016 with a 
stop in Grand Cayman 

 

Almost 50 from the Summit 
already signed up. 

 

Contact Cindy or Cynthia 888-887-6404 
Cindy@ or Cynthia@mycheaptravel.com 

======================================= 
 

Our speed limit 
is 10mph 
everywhere on 
the property. We 
have cameras! 
The fine for a 
violation can be 
up to $100 per 
event. Do not 
risk injuring one 
of your 
neighbors.

Memorial Day -- Mary Ann Reisler 

We thought we said “good bye” to our 
Snowbirds at our Bye Bye Birdie BBQ, but I guess 
there are more and more people staying longer and 
more people staying permanently.  

Our Memorial Day Bash was one for the 
records at 120 people and what a time we had. The 
food was great, as always, and the selections too 
numerous to mention. We even had people on the 
dance floor “cutting a rug” and shaking to the beat.  

We welcomed new residents and saluted our 
Veterans. The last stragglers were still busy chatting 
away until close to 11pm. 

What a great community we live in. As our new 
residents come to our gatherings be sure to welcome 
them. We don’t want people to feel like strangers at 
the Summit. We want them to feel a part of our 
community  

A big “THANK YOU” to our restaurant crew, 
Amy, Chuck, Mike and their great helpers. They make 
the food lines run so smoothly and there is always 
enough for seconds. 

---------- 

Executive talking to a friend: “My wife tells me I don’t 
display enough passion. Imagine! I have a good mind 

to send her a memo.” – Speaker’s Idea File 

advertisement 
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Treasurer’s Report -- Mary Ann Reisler 
The following is the April/May Financial Report 

as presented at the June 18 Board of Director’s 
Meeting.  
As of end of month ($000s)   April     May 
Operating Accounts   1,008     952  
Operating Accounts Insurance    96      96  
Restricted Reserve   1,654  1,655  
Security Deposits       39        43  
Special Assessments      145      119 
Total Cash    2,942   2,865  

Our 90-day delinquencies are $87,000 of 
which only $8,000 are not at the Attorney. The 
$79,000 at the attorney represents only 3 units. The 
$8,000 represents 8 people, some owing as little as 
$5. This means that there are only 11 out of 567 units 
that are over 90-days delinquent, which I think is 
remarkable. I would like to thank our office staff for 
their hard work keeping us as current as possible. 

Our quarterly maintenance payment was due 
July 1. If you have any questions or comments please 
submit them to the office and I will address them in the 
next Observer. Enjoy our beautiful weather!! 

 

The July 4th Blast 
Who would have thought we could have over 

160 for our US Independence Day celebration in our 
quiet off season? Rocco’s served burgers, hot dogs, 
sausages, chicken, pulled pork and all the fixings. We 
had music and dancing and then fireworks off both 
sides of our pool deck.  

Thanks to the staff of Rocco’s and the 
members of the Social Committee that worked so 
seamlessly to pull this amazing event off. See the 
pictures below. 

Above is a picture of some who attended the 
end-of-season tennis party in May. Almost every day 
about 8am, a group gathers (usually on the north 
court) to take turns playing. This tradition goes back 
years and has produced great friendships and some 
very decent tennis players. Bring your racket and join 
them. Everyone is welcome. 

 

Condition of Our Beach 
We have several snowbirds that help clean the 

beach. It is good 
exercise and outside 
and shows pride in our 
beach. During the 
summer we need help 
from full-time residents. 
If you are here and 
willing to help you can 
borrow buckets and 
pickup sticks from the lifeguard stand just south of us.  

We have been seeing a lot of red flags on the 
lifeguard stand recently because of undertow. But, it is 
still wonderful being on the beach. Hollywood updates 
a report on the beach conditions at 954.921.3334 after 
9am each day. 
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We hear that 
Margaritville is 
aiming for a 
September 
opening. 

For good and bad, 
Hollywood Beach 
will never be the 
same. 
 

 
 

Are You a Hollywood Area Native? 
Score yourself. 
1. You regularly 

enjoy getting 
silly and eating  
way too much 
wonderful ice 
cream at 
Jaxson’s 

2. You’ve bought at least two sun shirts at Bass 
Outdoor Store 

3. You know where both the Fishing and Swimming 
Halls of Fames are. 

4. You are waiting anxiously  for the music shell to 
reopen on Johnson street 

5. You enjoyed Rocco’s on Johnson street long 
before it came to the Summit 

6. You’ve taken children/grandchildren to T.Y Park 
and jumped in the kid’s pool with them. You also 
have taken them to the Young at Art Museum, 
Miami Children’s Museum, Zoo Miami, and the 
Parrot and Monkey Jungles. (Tired yet?) 

7. You’ve watched from John Lloyd Park as the 
world’s largest cruise ships leave Port Everglades 

8. You take advantage of the local community 
center’s activities, maybe including laughter yoga. 

9. For you Mondays are food truck day at Young 
Circle (and you know who Joseph Young was.) 

10. You have at least three favorite restaurants in 
downtown Hollywood, maybe including Chocolada 

11.  You look forward to the next annual Rotary 
auction (going on its 59th year next May.) 

12. It’s never too hot in the shade as long as you have 
a breeze (and are with friends) 

 

Let us know if anyone 
scores over 8 and send 
your suggestions for 
additional tests for the 
next Observer. 

Check with the 
office if you are 
interested in 
renting any of 
our many extra 
storage options 
such as the 
beach bins. 
Unfortunately, 
many are 
oversubscribed and have waiting lists.  

 
From the Editor – Steve Naron 
  Our next Observer is the September/October 
issue. If you can think of a subject that should be 
covered in the Observer send us a note with the idea, 
or an article. Let us know about upcoming events and 
stories about past ones (and maybe with a picture or 
two.) Do not wait. Our Observers tend to come out 
about a week into the month because we get so much 
material that comes in late.  
 We really do need volunteers to help with the 
Observer, mysummit.org and the community TV 
channels.  Also, now that we have such nice dancing 
facilities, with our portable pool deck dance floor and 
our new north lounge facility, we could use some 
volunteer DJs.  Interested in any of these? Contact us 
through the Observer mailbox in the office or 
Summit.Observer@gmail.com. Or, just stop me when 
you see me. 
 To get the monthly calendar out on time, we 
are now publishing it separately from the Observer 
(along with the Summit reference page.)  You can find 
it on mysummit.org and in the office. Please check the 
posted weekly calendar for updated information. 
  This may be one of the most active social 
summer seasons the Summit has ever had with some 
events having attendance well over 100. Thanks to 
the Social Committee, Rocco’s and the Summit staff 
for working so hard, and so well, to pull these 
together. Frankly, it is hard to see how we will be able 
to top this in our busy winter season. So, if you are 
here, watch the bulletin boards and do not miss any of 
these events. If you are not here, watch for the weekly 
email calendars and maybe you will want to visit. 

All articles, event info, photos and ads must arrive 
before August 28 to make it into the September/October 
Observer. Depending on the nature of information you 
send, we will try to place announcements in appropriate 
places: The Observer, the monthly calendar, the posted 
weekly calendar, or on MySummit.org. Announcements 
of a commercial nature should be included in ads. 
Information on advertising options is available at 

MySummit.org/Ad or in the office. 

mailto:Summit.Observer@gmail.com
http://mysummit.org/
http://www.mysummit.org/Ad

